
  

 

A message from Kathy Smith 

As temperatures begin to rise and , the Virginia Department of Transportation 

(VDOT) is starting to ramp up their maintenance and repair operations. If you 

need to report any potholes, damaged or down signs, or other issues to VDOT use 

this link here. 

Potholes occur most often in the winter when seeping moisture freezes and 

expands, causing the road to crack. Traffic driving over the roads loosens the 

pavement further, and it eventually crumbles, causing a pothole.  

If you see a pothole, please report the problem to VDOT online or by calling 1-800-

FOR-ROAD (1-800-367-7623). VDOT will investigate each report and will schedule 

repairs as soon as possible. 

You can also contact me at supervisorsmith@fairfaxcounty.gov or call my office at 

(703) 814-7100 to get help with this issue or any others. We look forward to 

hearing from you!  

https://my.vdot.virginia.gov/
mailto:delthugo@house.virginia.gov
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Your Comments Needed For Police Assessment 

The Fairfax County Police Department is scheduled for an on-site assessment as 

part of a program to achieve accreditation by verifying it meets professional 

standards. Administered by the Commission on Accreditation for Law Enforcement 

Agencies Inc. (CALEA®), the accreditation program requires agencies to comply 

with state-of-the-art standards in four basic areas: policy and procedures, 

administration, operations, and support services. 

 

As part of the on-site assessment, agency employees and members of the 

community are invited to offer comments at a public information session on April 

11, 2016. The public session will be held at the Fairfax County Government 

Center, 12000 Government Center Pkwy, Fairfax, VA at 5 p.m. in the main level 

Board Auditorium. 

 

Agency employees and the public are also invited to offer comments by calling 

(703) 246-2384 on April 11, 2016 between the hours of 9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. 

Comments will be taken by the Assessment Team. 

 

Telephone comments as well as appearances at the public information session are 

limited to 10 minutes and must address the agency’s ability to comply with 

CALEA’s standards. A copy of the standards are available at the Fairfax County 

http://facebook.com/sullydistrict
http://twitter.com/sullysupervisor
http://www.facebook.com/sullydistrict
http://www.twitter.com/sullysupervisor


 

Police Headquarters building. The Accreditation Manager, Ms. Camie King can be 

contacted at 703-246-2793. 

 

Anyone wishing to submit written comments about the Fairfax County Police 

Department’s ability to comply with the standards for accreditation may send them 

to the Commission on Accreditation for Law Enforcement, Inc. (CALEA®), 13575 

Heathcote Blvd., Suite 320, Gainesville, VA, 20155 or www.calea.org.  

  

Special Event At Sully Police Station 

Join us Sunday, April 10 as the Sully District Police Station hosts a static police 

vehicle and equipment display. The exhibition will run from 1:00-4:00 pm. This is a 

free, community event and all ages are welcome! 

 

http://www.calea.org/


The Sully Station lot will be filled with police vehicles and equipment for viewing, to 

include:  

 Motorcycles and off-road trail bikes 

 Specialty trucks 

 The police bicycles used to patrol your neighborhoods 

 The command bus, marine patrol boat and helicopter 

 A variety of cruisers 

 ...and more! 

Also, stop by and say "Hi" to some of our four-legged officers from the department! 

 

The community is encouraged to stop by on Sunday to view the display, and speak 

with Fairfax County Police personnel who will be highlighting the equipment's 

https://fcpdnews.wordpress.com/2016/03/31/police-vehicle-and-equipment-display-at-sully-district-police-station/dogs/


 

capabilities and answering questions. 

 

Please park at the Post Office located at: 5003 Westfields Blvd, Chantilly. A free 

shuttle to the station will be available and the event will be held rain or shine! If you 

have questions, contact the Fairfax County Police Department, Public Affairs 

Bureau at (703) 246-2253. TTY 703-877-3715.  

 

 

 

April is Sexual Assault Awareness Month! 

The Office for Women & Domestic and Sexual Violence Services is proud to 

announce activities for Sexual Assault Awareness Month: 

 ·        A resource fair, “Prevention is Possible Community Fair”, will be held on 

Saturday, April 16, 2016 from 10 a.m. to 12:00 noon at the Gum Springs 

Community Center, 8100 Fordson Road, Alexandria, VA. Join us for family fun, 

https://fcpdnews.wordpress.com/2016/03/31/police-vehicle-and-equipment-display-at-sully-district-police-station/sullymap/


 

games, and activities and learn about resources available to Fairfax County 

families.   

 ·     Our second annual walk and resource fair, “Stop the Silence, Walk to End 

Sexual Violence”, will be held on Wednesday, April 20, 2016 at the  Government 

Center, 12000 Government Center Parkway, Fairfax, VA.   Join us in the lobby 

area where registration for this free event will begin at 11:30 a.m. followed by the 

official kickoff at 12:00 noon. Participants will walk the trails located behind the 

Government Center. The resource fair will be held in the North Atrium.  

 ·       Show your support to end sexual violence by wearing teal the day of the 

walk.  Let's “Teal OUT Fairfax”!    



  

 

 


